

IRPC July 3, 2024 Meeting Minutes.

Officers and Member Attendance: President Kermit VR. called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with 13 members in attendance including all officers.

June 2024 Meeting Minutes: June meeting minutes were approved as written.

Treasurer Report: Report was given by Treasurer Mike P. Detailed information for June was as follows: beginning Balance of \$14,185.19 and an ending balance of \$14,591.40. Motion to approve Treasurer Report - 1st Don E., and 2nd Debb O., MC.

Membership: Membership report was given by Secretary Deane Wilkinson with a total of 2024 members = 248, total of Life members = 138 which is a total of 386 paid to date. 2023 members pending renewal = remains at 161.

Range Reports:

Summation: Most ranges remain in good shape. Additionally, we now have a new supply of rubber backing placed by the green shed.

- **Archery** – Generally in good shape but could use mowing. Ralph W. gave an updated report of target placement on the 3D range and the need of new targets on the sight in range. 3D range set-up is still pending set-up; however, he will get it set up soon.
- **Law Enforcement Range** – Generally in good shape; however, there is a lot of brass on the range.
- **.22 Range**– The 22 Range is in good shape. Need to level up the shooting bench.
- **Pistol** – Range is OK and getting a lot of use.
- **100 Yard Range** – Currently in good shape.
- **Aux Range** – Pete A. reported we need to replace the 30” gong. He can obtain one from Carl at North Forty for a very reasonable price. Everyone was in agreement with Pete purchasing from North Forty. No motion made or required on maintenance items. Member Don E. said TJ Edwards has volunteered to cut down the brush with the brush hog on the east side 300 to 600 shooting stations
- **Practice Trap** – Debb O. reported traps are working great. Mowing has been done and Ann weeded the area as well. Traps are working good and getting a lot of use. Instructions are posted for Life Members to use practice trap.
- **Trap Club** – Exec. Officer Bob R. reported that the trap Balance is \$11,794.91 with approximately 4 pallets of birds left. Received a \$1,200 check from the HS Trap Team. Ordered 2 pallets to be picked up; however, we are still looking for cheaper birds.

IRPC July 3, 2024 Meeting Minutes. (continued)

June 8 Workday Update Don E. reported everything went very well. Gift card was given to Dennis as planned and additional work was done on the 100 yard range. Additionally, VP Dale M. mentioned he was going to talk to someone who is currently working on the construction crew on the 53 to see if it is possible to get some of the crushed concrete to use on roads throughout the range. Will concentrate on tree clearing on the Aux. Range during our Fall Workday.

NRL .22 Shoot Update Pete A. provided updated information on the monthly NRL .22 shoots. There were 29 shooters in all (5 IRPC members). The extra shoot "Orientation Match) was a total bust. Lots of people signed up, several canceled and only 1 showed up. It was a great one-on-one training and the person really enjoyed the match, but it was not as successful as hoped.

New Calendar Item for Approval President Kermit VR. received a request for a group shoot (Company Group - 45 to 50 people) reservation in August some time between the 5th and 8th. Discussion took place about the best day and time (Wed. 7 at 1:00 p.m. will be suggested to the group), actual date TBD asap. The group will need some guns for shooting. Debb O. will check with AAA to see if they have gun rentals and the Company themselves will rent and directly. IRPC will not be responsible for any outside rentals, etc. Motion to approve range rental for Company Group Shoot for \$1,000 (range use only excluding the auxiliary range) - 1st Don E., 2nd Pete A., MC. The group will also need to purchase ammo and birds which can be purchased through IRPC. **WE WILL NEED VOLUNTEERS FOR RANGE SAFETY OFFICERS!!** Debb O. said he can help supervise with Bob R. with trap on August 7 or 8. President Kermit VR said he is also available to help. A list of volunteers and range they will supervise will be finalized at the next meeting - August 1, 2024.

New Item(s) for discussion at August Meeting Debb O. wants a discussion/decision on an electric lift for the trap houses.

Adjourn:

- **Meeting Adjourned** – Motion to adjourn, 1st Bob R., 2nd Dan M., MC. Next meeting will be held on August 1, 2024 in the IRPC Club House at 7:00 p.m.

Copies of minutes will be available for review and printing on the website irpcwi.org.